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Thank you Mr. Chairman. The United States thanks the Chair of the United
Nations Joint Staff Pension Board and a distinguished and well known alumnus of
the Fifth Committee, Mr. P.R.O. Owade, for introducing the report of the Board's
60th session to the Committee and for his service on the Pension Board. My
delegation also thanks Mr. Jan Huisman, Director of the Programme Planning and
Budget Division, for introducing the Secretary General's report on the
administrative and financial implications arising from the report of the Board and
Mr. Richard Moon, Vice Chair of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and
Budgetary Questions (ACABQ), for introducing his Committee's related report.

I would also like to take a moment and thank Mr. Hernando Pÿrez Montfis for his
24 years of outstanding service on the Committee of Actuaries and express our
gratitude to Mr. William McDonough and Mr. Emilio Cfirdenas, who served on the
Investments Committee since 2005 and 1999, respectively. Thank you for your
time and dedication. I'd also like to thank the Working Group on Sustainability for
their first report, and we look forward to their future contributions related to
governance, investment management, and asset liability management.

The United States recognizes the challenges faced by the UN Joint Staff Pension
Fund given the considerable market volatility over the past few years, and we
applaud the efforts of the Fund's secretariat and Investment Management Division
(IMD) to minimize the impact of turbulent markets on the sustainability of the
Fund. We were pleased to see in this year's report the continued growth of the
Fund and the strong performance indicated by the 12.7 percent nominal return in



2012. While we are pleased to learn of recent successes, we encourage the
Secretariat to continue to be innovative and pursue opportunities for minimizing
administrative expenditures whenever possible to ensure the long-term health of
the Fund.




